REGULAR MEETING OF THE OLIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD December 1, 2015 at 7:00 P.M.
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Larry Krohn.

Members present: Larry Krohn, Robert Krohn, Jeanette Renn, Tom Ziel , Alfredo Santos,

It was moved by Tom Ziel, supported by Jeanette Renn, that the minutes of the Nov 3, 2015 meeting be approved as presented, motion
carried.

Treasurers’ report was given, approximately $169,105.00 on hand in the General Fund.

Fire Chief reported on 2 down power lines, 2 P.l. accidents, and a downed tree across the roadway, also presented bills for the month.
Chief reported that there will be on Dec 12, 2015 Christmas with Santa at the fire hall for kids and adults. After discussion it was moved
by Tom Ziel, supported by Robert Krohn that we appoint Jim Seley as our fire chief for a period of one year, motion carried.

No site permits were issued.
Paul Funk, representing DTE reported on the progress on the Pinnebog wind park in the Township.

Huron County MTA meeting will be on 12/16/15 at the Farm Bureau Building at 6:30 pm. All board members are urged to attend, if
going must call Winsor Township hall.

Public comment time: Dick Krohn would like information from DTE, on the efficiency of each turbine.
Terry Renn would like Tony Rutkowski, assessor, to separate a parcel of land that is in the P.A. 116 program.

Brion Dickens representing the planning commission of Oliver Township, reported that there will be on 12/17/15 a meeting with DTE on
final application for the wind park.

Rich Swartzendruber, commissioner, gave a brief report that the new wind ordinance is in place, and that the commissioners are
working on the new budget for the upcoming year.



Assessor report, December Board of review will be meeting 12/15/15 at 9:00 am.

Trustees and Supervisor will be meeting with the Village finance committee on 12/17/15.

Discussion on the Steve Werner zoning issue , trustee and zoning administrator will meet with him as soon as possible.
Supervisor reported that the Elkton Falk Drain will be cleaned out, thru the Township in the coming weeks.

After discussion, it was moved by Alfred Santos, supported by Tom Ziel that we go forward with the purchasing of four signs for the
entrances to the township, motion carried.

It was moved by Robert Krohn, supported by Jeanette Renn that the following bills be paid, motion carried.



